May 2, 2013

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli

Re: West Cost Huron Energy's Deadline Extension Request - Board File No. EB-2012-0175

West Coast Huron Energy requests an extension in our written responses to the Intervenors Interrogatories. Our response is currently due by 2nd May, 2013.

We would like to request an extension until 16th May, 2013. This additional time is required to ensure that our application is completed using the most recent financial information (Year end results 2012) which were recently filed with the OEB.

We would thank the Board for their consideration in this matter.

Yours truly,

Larry J. McCabe

President

c.c. Wally Curry wcurry@erthcorp.com